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pursuant to the Conversion Contract will be through existing facilities and involves no expansion of 
use beyond that already existing.   

Moreover, this is a single contract conversion which will not result in successive similar projects.  
Entering into the Conversion Contract will merely ensure continued reliable delivery of Project 
Water to the District in the same amounts and through the same facilities as the Original, Interim, 
and Existing Contracts.   

Common Sense Exemption – The “Common Sense Exemption” applies to this project.  As described 
above, the Conversion Contract contemplates delivery in the same nature and scope as prior 
contracts which have been in place for over fifty years.  The District’s landowners have relied on this 
water for the same amount of time and in similar amounts.  While the Project Water actually 
delivered will, as always, depend on seasonal and annual availability, the Conversion Contract does 
not change the contracted quantity, purpose of use, timing, or facilities used.  Therefore, there is no 
possibility the Conversion Contract may have a significant effect on the environment within the 
District’s service area or in neighboring areas.   

CEQA Guidelines § 15273 – This statutory exemption applies because part of the purpose of the 
Conversion Contract is to provide for the lump sum repayment of construction costs for the 
development of existing CVP facilities that provide water to the District.  Since the passage of the 
Reclamation Act of 1902, federal water contractors have been required to repay an allocated portion 
of the construction costs for those water projects.  Converting the Existing Contract to a repayment 
contract allows the District to repay the capital construction costs allocated to the District in one 
lump sum, which would normally be repaid annually.  Thus, the District is “modifying” or 
“restructuring” the capital construction charges it would annually be charging to its irrigation 
customers.  This restructuring is necessary to maintain water services throughout the District.  
However, the District will not be charging its landowners any more for the payout costs, as those 
funds are already held within the District’s prudent reserves.  Therefore, to the extent that this 
project may involve a change in rates, tolls, fares, or other charges necessary to repay the capital 
costs for the CVP facilities, this statutory exemption applies. 
 
Lead Agency 
Contact Person: Elizabeth Reeves  Area Code/Telephone/Ext: 559 -698-7225 
 
If filed by applicant: 
 1.  Attach certified document of exemption finding. 
 2.  Has a Notice of Exemption been filed by the public agency approving the  
 project?   Yes      No  
 
 
 
Signature:  ______________________  Date:  ____________      Title: ________________ 
 
  Signed by Lead Agency 
  Signed by Applicant   

 

 


